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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Greetings Fellow Anglers!

| can’t believe that fall is almost upon us. After two months of

hot and then smoky weather, it's so refreshing to have the cool
mornings, uncrowded lakes, and blue (sometimes) skies back

again.

Being president of a club like the Sunriver Anglers has been an
eye opening experience for me, The club does so much for the
community. We've helped ODF&W with tui chub removal by
providing funding for nets and interns. We've donated cash so
that kids fighting cancer could have a fishing outing with their
families.

We partnered with the US Forest Service, ODF&W and Sunriver
Resort to put on the Kid’s Free Fishing Day at Caldera Springs.
We provide volunteers to help with ODF&W’s Angler education
at the Three Rivers School and at the Kokanee Karnival at Fall
River. We provide and cook the lunches at the Kokanee
Karnival at Shevlin Park in April. In many ways, we are so
much more than “just” a fishing club.

| am hoping that a few of you will be willing to step up to keep
the club’s momentum and vision going. We are looking for
some board members and officers for the upcoming year. All
you need is some enthusiasm and a little bit of time. If you are
even the tiniest bit interested, please contact me!

If you have any other questions or comments, please feel free
to contact me at rynieSRA@gmail.com Thanks!



mailto:rynieSRA@gmail.com

Upcoming Meetings-

September speaker- Brian Chou.

On Thursday, September 21, the
Sunriver Anglers would like to
invite everyone to their monthly
meeting held at the SHARC at
7:00 pm. This month’s speaker
will be Brian Chou, an
enthusiastic angler from the
Portland area. His presentation
is titled, “How to apply and
utilize the two handed Spey
casting approach in

fishing.” The two-handed Spey
technique allows more powerful
casts and avoids obstacles on the shore by keeping most of the line in front of the
angler. This type of casting is often used for fishing large rivers for steelhead and
salmon.

An avid chaser of the elusive steelhead, Brian is a Federation of Fly Fishers certified
casting instructor who excels in the two handed Spey fly rod techniques. Chou will be
outside of the SHARC at_6:00 pm demonstrating and teaching this two handed fly
fishing style. Everyone is welcome, meet our members in the in the amphitheater
before the meeting inside.

He began as a guide but now finds himself instructing, photographing, writing, fly tying
and working alongside fly fishing companies to develop products that help anglers enjoy
their time on the water. He now spends a lot of time as an ambassador and mentor for
Soul River Runs Deep, a non-profit engaging inner city youth and US veterans to find
peace and direction through fly fishing. Brian is passionate about teaching and
spreading the love of outdoors through fly fishing. Standing in the water working hard to
get that strike can be great therapy. He finds himself more as a mentor, teaching the
application of tactics of understanding what your quarry wants.

Chou grew up in the Tri-Cities area, learning to fish on the lower Yakima River going
after bass. Now residing in the Portland area, his home waters are the Clackamas and
Sandy rivers, but he can also be found on the many great steelhead rivers of Northern
Oregon and Southwest Washington.



Brian is a professional fly tier as well. He brings unique facets of creativity, strategy,
and ingenuity to his fly tying. Traditional or unconventional? Both of these are
incorporated into his flies. For him, fly fishing is a constantly evolving sport. A little
experimentation is fun. Are his fly patterns a piece of art, are they functional, are they
based on science or some combinations of all above. He takes all of these factors,
plus thousands of hours on the water to create a fly that will work. Being a basketball
fan, and a resident of Portland, he has created a fly that fish love. The fly’s name, the
Rip City.

He works with many fly fishing companies product testing and consulting on their fly
rods and lines. Brian has had many articles and pictures published in Steelheader’s
Journal, the Salmon and Steelhead Journal, as well as other flying fishing
magazines. With his science background, he has written on the use of the different
types of lines and shooting heads. Putting the fly in the right place, at the right time is
important. That may be getting the fly two feet under the surface, when the current is
strong. Knowing what lines and heads are available can make this task a lot

easier. Come ready to ask questions on what can make this happen.

A final quote from Brian Chou, “These three goals (Effective, Efficient, Effortless) are
what | strive to achieve when | approach the water. We all work way too hard for our
free time as it is. No need for fishing to add to everyday exhaustion and stress, right?”



October Speakers-
Mary Ann and Dave
Dozer

On October 19, the
Sunriver Anglers Club
has the privilege of
hosting the husband
and wife team of Dave
and Mary Ann Dozer.
The club’s monthly
meeting and
presentation by the
Dozers starts at 7:00
pm at the SHARC. The Topic for the evening will be_“The Experience of Building
Your First Bamboo Fly Rod.” Anyone with questions or bamboo rods they have
guestions about are welcome to come at 6:30 for a little social time before the main
presentation. Also at 6:30, Sunriver Brewery will hold a beer tasting. Come early have
a brew and share some fishing stories with your fellow anglers.

Dave began fishing at an early age, and had his first fly rod at age eight. In his early
twenties, he started building graphite rods. Using his own hand made rods, added to
his enjoyment of fly fishing. And then many years ago he was handed an 8 0” Leonard
Duracane, and he was hooked on bamboo. He began crafting his own bamboo rods,
and has moved on to selling them commercially, as well as teaching students one on
one to make their own bamboo rods.

Quoted from his website, Dave states, “Finely crafted bamboo fly rods evoke a feeling
of artistry, quality craftsmanship, and tradition. A well-built rod has a soul; a feeling to it
that is often difficult to describe, but you know it’s there. Casting one takes you to a
whole new experience level. My goal in building bamboo rods is to create the highest
quality and finest casting rods | can. | also want to provide you with a fine fly fishing
instrument that is crafted from the highest quality materials and components available.”

Mary Ann Dozer, a long time engineer for Hewlett Packard, did not grow up as a
fisherman. Married to Dave, she thought that his fly fishing was a stupid pastime. And
then they traveled to Yellowstone National Park, and she was convinced to try. She fell
in love with the sport. The technical and analytical parts of fly fishing intrigued her
engineering background. Mary Ann jumped into the sport, worked on her casting
technique, and has been certified by the Federation of Fly Fishers as a Master Casting
Instructor. Only 150 people hold this rating in the United States.



This high energy passionate fly fishing woman has worked hard bringing her love of
fishing to women throughout the United States. She is active with Casting for Recovery.
This nonprofit organization’s mission is “to enhance the quality of life of women with
breast cancer through a unique program that combines breast-cancer education and
peer support with the therapeutic sport of fly fishing." Mary Ann instructs women in the
art of casting at free retreats throughout the country each year.

Mary Ann added guiding to her repertoire in 2009. She spent most of her early time
leading trips on the Salmon River out of Stanley, Idaho. Recently, she and her husband
have relocated to Sisters, Oregon. She now is a guide for the Fly Fisher's Place in her
home town. She spends most of her time on the Crooked River, but also does other
rivers in Central Oregon. She is enthusiastic about her job, and loves to pass on her
passion to her clients.

This couple lives for fly fishing. Starting at the construction of the rods they use,
teaching the proper technique in casting, to landing the fish in the net. They have a lot
of experience to share, and their presentation should not be missed.

Club Events- 2017

Here are the programs we have for the year- Please consider volunteering for one or
more!

Fall River Kokanee Karnival- September 25,26,28 and 29. 9-2 each day, lunch
included. Contact Rynie to volunteer. 925-864-7844

Three Rivers School “Eggs to Fry” program- Doug Vakoc - Great LOCAL program!
Please consider joining!

Holiday Party December 4th- at the Great Hall, Sunriver Resort - Contact Rynie or Jerry

Club History- by Marv Yoshinaka

ORIGINS OF THE SUNRIVER ANGLERS

This year the Sunriver Anglers is celebrating its 40" anniversary as a part of the
Sunriver community. The following is an excerpt from the club’s scrapbook,
“History—The Sunriver Anglers, Volume One 1976 to 1978” which describes the origin
of the Sunriver Anglers. It is presented exactly as it was originally written.

“THE ‘SPAWNING’



Although they had started talking about an anglers’ club in late 1975, it was not
until the winter of 1976 that the “founders” of the SUNRIVER ANGLERS CLUB got off
their rumps and got the idea moving. After the 1976 season had ended, five local
fishermen got serious, had a couple of informal meetings, and by November 22, had
mailed an invitation to all of the brothers they knew from Crescent to Redmond. They
had contacted “Trout Unlimited” and the “Federation of Fly Fishermen”, the two national
clubs, and both were eager to have a member club started in Sunriver.

Although most of the dyed in the wool anglers in the area were already members
of Trout Unlimited in Bend, there was enough interest to justify going on with the idea,
so more data were collected from the national clubs, Chuck Rafferty outlined a set of
by-laws, and the first meeting was held on March 17, 1977. Twenty prospective
members showed up. The meeting was all business, as by-laws were adopted with a
few changes and a name for the club was chosen.

There was considerable discussion given to the matter of affiliation. It was finally
decided that as there was already an active chapter of Trout Unlimited in Bend, and
since the Federation of Fly Fishermen was much cheaper to join, as well as having an
excellent free film library, we would “join up.” This was done with the definite
understanding that despite the name, all kinds of trout fishermen (short of dynamiters)
would be welcome as members. Hence the name, “Sunriver Anglers” which is all
inclusive, and the club treasures as members spin fishermen, fly anglers, trollers and
bait fishermen, all with equal standing in the club’s pecking order.”

The Sunriver Anglers began with 24 regular members and 2 associate members on the
roster. The officers who were elected at the first meeting were:

President Charles Cusack
Vice President Earl Olson
Secretary/Treasurer Ed Partland
Program Chairman Paul Redding
Director (1 year) John Roths
Director (2 year) Al Price

Director (2 year) David Dunscombe



Dave Dunscombe still lives in the Bend area and continues to actively fish. We are not
certain if any of the other original club officers are still with us. If you have any
information on these anglers please let us know.



Club Outings-

Crane Prairie Luau- Join Mike and Rynie on the “Quiet Side” of
Crane Prairie. Monday, Oct. 1. Meet at the Rock Creek Boat Ramp
9:00am. Please RSVP. Bring $5 for lunch Let us know if you need a
boat, or have space on your boat.

Sunriver Anglers - ProngHorn Lake Ranch Fishing Trip

Fred Foisset and the ProngHorn Lake Ranch have put together for the Sunriver
Anglers a three day, two night private fishing trip to the ProngHorn Ranch.

The secluded 150 acre lake, located 40 miles east of Klamath Falls in the
beautiful Langell Valley (about a 3 hour drive).

Check out the Lake at www.pronghornlakeranch.com

Details:

Date: October 10, 11 and 12, 2017 (Tuesday — Thursday). The lake closes July
one and reopens Oct. 10 so the fish should be hungry! Cost TBD, approx.
$300

Reservations: contact Jerry Hubbard at jerryhubbard1943@gmail.com to
register. Open to Anglers who have paid 2017 dues.

Lodging: two cabins with kitchens, TV, bunk beds, hide a bed. One cabin
sleeps 5 and the other three. Bring your own towels, bedding, pillows, etc.
Showers - one, toilets: several outhouses

RV, Trailers and Tent Campers — there are spaces for 3 units. Electric hookups
at $10 per night. Dry camping is OK.


mailto:jerryhubbard1943@gmail.com
http://www.pronghornlakeranch.com/

Meals: at this time plan on bringing you own breakfast, lunch dinners, and
drinks.

Boats: bring your own or rent one. The maximum lake depth is 18 feet with a
good gravel boat ramp. Float tubes and pontoon boats are recommended.
Boats are available at $35 day. Personal boats max. Length is 16ft.

Fishing: fly fishing only, barbless hooks, catch and release.

Rods: minimum is a 6 wt. Leaders and Tippets 3x and above:

Flies: TBD.

Bass Fishing: some take home. Conventional tackle, single hook only, no bait.
Rainbows: up to 10 to 17 pounds. Nets: large, large, and large.

Video: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xtFyKmo1Fxk
More at http://www.youtube.com/embed/rYEeGXxmMnY

**END OF SEASON HOSMER LAKE OUTING- October 25th. Time TBD.
Contact Marv Yoshinaka or Doug Vakoc

Other News- Deschutes Redbands Chapter of Trout Unlimited presents-
Dr Max Bothwell, Research Scientist Emeritus, Environment Canada

September 27, 2017 6 — 8 PM Hollingshead Barn, 1235 NE Jones Rd, Bend,
OR 97701

“Perspectives on Lower Deschutes Water Quality”

Max Bothwell has spent his career researching the issue of algal growth in
rivers throughout North America including the rivers on Vancouver Island and
the Thompson River. Max has also been a technical advisor to Biosecurity New
Zealand in addressing the “Didymo” threat in that country’s rivers.

His wealth of experience in identifying the sources of algal blooms and how to
address them is why we have asked him to attend our general meeting.

Those of us who regularly fish and wade the Lower Deschutes (below Pelton
Dam) know firsthand that algae is a huge problem. We see its growth and
recognize the impact on the fishery. We have also heard many opinions,
theories and approaches regarding how the problem should be addressed.

We are thrilled and feel fortunate to have Max offer his perspectives on the
issue in an informative presentation followed by a question and answer period.



http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xtFyKmo1Fxk
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Special Offer for quided fishing in 2018

Hi Guys,
Hope you guys are prepping to have a great weekend.

Neal and | just got off from a multi-day float down the Lower Deschutes River. We had
amazing river experience that | wanted to share with you.

On our trip we knew that the steelhead where going to be few and far between, so we
took a couple of trout rods with us. During the evenings and morning shade sessions we
swung for steelhead, and searched for trout throughout the day. We were able to cover
lots of water in the lower sections and this far exceeded our expectations.

Four steelhead were found and a few mystery tugs were to be had! But, what was truly
impressive was how under pressured the trout fishing has been in the lower river. Every
stop produced fish, if not multiples of hard fighting Deschutes trout! We were able to
cover some pretty amazing water with a small group size. Definitely, an experience that
| believe every angler should be able to enjoy!

So, we have decided to add a limited time special trip to the adventures we offer. This is
a two night drift style steelhead/trout combo trip, with only a two angler minimum. The
time frame for this productive trip is NOW through November. Cost for the trip will be
$1375 per angler (plus vehicle shuttle and ODFW licensing fees.) Meals, camp,
amazing experience and guides included.

| wanted to share this with everyone in hopes to see
you on the river this fall. Please, tell a friend!

Thanks

Russ Scott

Direct Adventures
hello@directadventures.com
541-633-3120

Reservoir Levels and Upper Deschutes Flows: for current reservoir fill levels and
streamflows, go to the “US Bureau of Reclamation, Pacific Northwest Region Major Storage
Reservoirs in the Deschutes River Basin, https://www.usbr.gov/pn/hydromet/destea.html

Deschutes River Conservancy
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July 24 at 8:27am -

“The impact of warm water is that we tend to lose species,”
Ryan Houston, Upper Deschutes Watershed Council click on link:

https://www.facebook.com/deschutesriver/posts/10155604366173140

Sunriver Angleris Fly Tying Corner - By: Phil Fischer

The Soft Hackle October Caddis is a fly |
learned many years ago during a very
late-night fly tying jam with Andy Puyans,
my fly tying mentor.

| first used this pattern for the notoriously
finicky trout in California’s Hat Creek. | was
on a steep fly fishing learning curve in
those days and this pattern helped me
solve the mystery to catch several nice trout that day. The natural October Caddis is an
honest size 8-10. It hatches during its namesake month, but is available as larvae
throughout the season.

It is a caddis that builds a case and spends most of its life on the bottom of rivers inside
its case. However, it is also prone to behavioral drifts when it leaves its case and drifts
with the current until it builds a new and larger case. It is especially susceptible to
feeding trout during these times, which occur usually later afternoon during June and
July. But | have found a drifted Soft Hackle pattern can work well at any time of year; it
is a large meal for the trout.

The original pattern used slightly different materials, as | have made updates using a
variety of materials not available back then. But the main concept is still the same. |
have used a dubbing for the abdomen that has elements of flash and pearlescent flash
ribbing that can give an impression of air bubbles in the natural. Also, | have added
CDC to the underwing of this pattern to capture air bubbles, much like the natural. In
the example, | tie this with a tungsten bead and a few wraps of lead wire to get the
pattern down quickly. But | also fish it lightly weighted, depending on the depth of water
| am fishing.

11


https://www.facebook.com/deschutesriver/posts/10155604366173140
https://www.facebook.com/deschutesriver/posts/10155604366173140
https://www.facebook.com/upperdeschuteswatershedcouncil/?fref=mentions

Natural October Caddis Adult

| like this pattern for both trout and
steelhead. I've fished it on many
trout rivers, such as the McCloud
and Upper Sacramento in Northern
California. But also for Steelhead
on the Trinity and Lower
Deschutes. | use two primary
techniques: Tight-line nymphing, or
casting and drifting the fly dead
drifted under an indicator. Both methods work. But | also pick up quite a few fish
by swinging the fly at the tail end of the drift. | have always remembered those
lessons the trout on Hat Creek taught me and still go back to this pattern every
Fall as October Caddis time approaches.

Soft Hackle October Caddis Materials List:

Hook: Daiichi 1260, Size 8-10

Thread: Veevus 14/0 Black

Bead: Canadian Llama 7/64 Black Tungsten
Additional Weight: .025” Lead Wire

Abdomen: Spirit River Brite Blend Polar Orange
Rib: Pearlescent Flat Flash - Small

Wing Pads: Natural Turkey

CDC: TroutHunter Dark Pardo

Hackle: Whiting Farms Brahma Hen — Natural Brown
Horns: Ringneck Pheasant Tail Barbs

Thorax: Peacock Herl

Tying instructions and steps are being published in video form, and can be found
on the Sunriver Anglers web page at
http://www.sunriveranglers.org/fly-tying-corner, on Facebook at
https://www.facebook.com/SunriverAnglers/, or at the following YouTube URL:
https://youtu.be/kmh4W-ELoXg

Learn to tie this fly pattern and fish it in rivers which feature October Caddis, such
as the Lower Deschutes. If you have questions or would like additional
information about the October Caddis Soft Hackle, please don’t hesitate to email
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me. Or if you have suggestions on future patterns to feature in this column, |
welcome your input. | can be reached at mailto:philfischer@sbcglobal.net.

Fred Meyer's Community Rewards Program
To sign up for the rewards program please go to the end of the e news for instructions and
Marv’s offer to help you register!

Facebook

The Sunriver Anglers has a Facebook page which members and anglers can post items of
interest. Go to: https://www.facebook.com/SunriverAnglers

New Members please welcome —
Member-Get-A-Member

Every time you recruit a new member, you help strengthen the Sunriver Anglers.

Recruiting a member is easy—when you connect with fellow anglers at meetings, online, or
while fishing, simply tell them how you benefit from your membership in the Sunriver Anglers
and suggest that they visit www.sunriveranglers.org to learn more about the value of
membership.

If they decide to join, ask them to put your name on the membership application (available on
our website) so you get the credit. It's that simple. You’re Reward?

A Sunriver Brew Pub $10 gift card!
Thank You Sunriver Brewing Company for your support of the Anglers!

Resources — check our web site at www.SunriverAnglers.org
for a list of resources.

Swap Meet - For Sale and or Wanted

} $325.00 for both.

;‘ They are raw wood and ready to be
finished or painted. The 'tail' where
one would rest their feet, is not

_1 attached to the body of the chair, and
" is movable.

@, . My home number

= is 541-388-3641 and my cell (for
texting) is 541-350-6212. They can
ask for either Pete or Kelly.
peteandkelly@bendbroadband.com
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